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This half term has definitely ended on a high note following our Community 
Concert yesterday.  The children performed confidently and with really 
passion and it was a pleasure to watch. Next year, we have extended our 
music provision to offer Year One and Year Four sessions throughout the 
year with Hampshire Music Service, learning various instruments and having 
opportunities to perform on a termly basis.  

Year Four returned after their night camping at Gilbert White’s House. 
Highlights included a bat walk, a beautiful star filled sky and Mr Peters 
cooking pizza for 60 hungry children! Children and staff had an amazing time, 
despite coming back rather tired and smelly! Year Five’s trip to Calshot last 
week was also a success with children really challenging themselves and 
persevering with tasks that were new to them or out of their comfort zone. 
We have booked Stubbington Study Centre for next March for our Year Four 
cohort and will give parents further details in the Autumn term. 

Our new sunflower garden at the front of the school has survived the hot 
weather and should look beautiful come late summer.  We were very lucky 
to have a team from Lloyds Bank come in for a day to dig and plant alongside 
the children. We are now eagerly awaiting the first seedlings to appear!  

Sadly today, Miss Cheatle left Shamblehurst on a very exciting journey 
travelling the world before starting her teacher training in September. Miss 
Cheatle is a valued member of our team and we will really miss her. 

I would like to wish all our families a relaxing and peaceful half term. 
Hopefully the sun will keep shining and I look forward to seeing you on the 
Monday 5th June. 

  

Mrs Jones 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Mollie-Rose Shergold in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Chanan Sangha in Dragonfly Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Jess Musiya in Giraffe Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 David Okudo in Lion Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Livia Dyl in Zebra Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Mia Acteson in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Charlie Titchener in Turtle Class who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Jack Oakley in 3HR who has flexed all muscles.  
 Thomas Huelin in 3KE who has flexed his ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Harry King in 5JH who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Noah Smith in 5LC who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Antoine Guinebault in 6JB who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscles.  
 Amy Perry in 6KS who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 28th April 2017 

 
 Amelia Wong in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Poppy Wareham in Dragonfly Class who has flexed her ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Matthew To in Giraffe Class who has flexed his ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Erin Thorne-Smith in Lion Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Savannah Hinchliff in Zebra Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Dominic Prowting in Dolphin Class who flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Jerian McCash in Seahorse Class who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Lyiel Smith in Turtle Class who has flexed his ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Phoebe Hurst in 3HR who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Chloe Tomlin in 3KE who has flexed her ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Harvey Powell in 4LM who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Josh Hart in 5JH who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle.  
 Laura Sennett in 5LC who has flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Louisa Davey in 6JB who has flexed her ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Ben Conlon in 6KS who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 5th May 2017 



 
 Jamie Paling in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Kila Ford in Dragonfly Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Alden Running in Giraffe Class who has flexed his ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Memphis Smith in Lion Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Summer Clarke in Dolphin Class who flexed her ‘collaboration’ muscle.  
 Harriet Fairhead in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘making links’ muscle.  
 Amira Hmimssa in Turtle Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Isla Fairbairn in 3HR who has flexed her ‘managing distractions’ muscle.  
 Anaya Grewal in 4RP who has flexed her ‘capitalising’ muscle. 
 Luke Walker in 4LM who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Isabella Henderson in 5JH who has flexed her ‘planning’ muscle.  
 Jake Burgess in 5LC who has flexed his ‘absorption’ and ‘perseverance’ muscles.  
 6JB who have flexed all their muscles.  
 6KS who have flexed all their muscles.  

 

 
 Esther Okudo in Caterpillar Class who has flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Thomas Lane in Dragonfly Class who has flexed his ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Phoebe Cooper in Giraffe Class who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Sophia Liu in Lion Class who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Olivia Burgess in Zebra Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Saya Grewal in Dolphin Class who flexed her ‘independence’ muscle.  
 Erin Furnell in Seahorse Class who has flexed her ‘listening’ muscle.  
 Lukas West in Turtle Class who has flexed his ‘perseverance’ muscle.  
 Charis Parsons in 3HR who has flexed her ‘perseverance’ muscle and Zac Farmer for flexing 

his ‘managing distractions’ muscle.  
 Aiden Bishop in 4RP who has flexed his ‘imagination’ muscle. 
 Calum Herridge in 4LM who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscle.  
 Year 5 – Calshot trip  
 Year 5 – Calshot trip  
 Toby Dolan in 6JB who has flexed his ‘absorption’ muscles.  
 Jack Smith in 6KS who has flexed his ‘empathy’ muscle.  

 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 12th May 2017 

Learner of the Week 
Friday 19th May 2017 



Dolphin Class: 100%  Year 6: 100%  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Late Report – Week: 2nd May – 19th May 2017 

Class No. of lates Class No. of lates 

Caterpillar  2 3KE  0 

Dragonfly  4 3HR  4 

Giraffe  9 4LM  3 

Lion  1 4RP  2 

Zebra  0 5JH  0 

Dolphin  3 5LC  2 

Seahorse  2 6JB  0 

Turtle  0 6KS  0 

Seahorse Class: 99.6% 

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 28th April 2017  

3ER: 100% 

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 28th April 2017 

Giraffe Class: 99.5%  3KE and 4RP: 99.1%  

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 5th May 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 5th May 2017 

Attendance traffic light letters, for up to the end of Summer 
Term 1, will be sent home after half-term.  

Key Stage 1 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 12th May 2017  

Key Stage 2 Attendance Winners  
Week ending: Friday 12th May 2017  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
On Tuesday 16th May, Year 1 were very lucky to have the fire crew come and visit.  The day started with 
a talk to all of us about fire safety in our homes. We learnt lots of facts and were shown what 
firefighters wear. They told us we should make our grown-ups test our fire alarms at home at least once 
a week! Our two visitors were called Karen and Sandra and they were very interesting to listen to and 
also very funny! After our session together as a year group, we went off into our classes where we had 3 
different activities set up for us. 

The first activity was a story about fire safety that was read to us and we had to join in and answer 
questions. This was great fun as it really got us thinking!  

The second activity was a game a bit like snakes and ladders where we had to work together as a team 
(as that’s what firefighters do) and roll the dice to work our way around the board. If we landed on a 
picture of a hedgehog we had to answer a question about road safety. If we landed on a picture of a 
flame we had to answer a question about fire safety. If we landed at the bottom of the ladder we could 
climb up it and finally, if we landed on a hose pipe we had to slide down it. It was such a good game and 
really made us work together and use our collaboration muscle!  

The third activity was the chance to go and see a real fire engine! We had to put our tunics on (we 
learnt that this is the name for the jackets that firefighters wear) and then we went outside onto the 
playground to see the fire engine. We were extremely lucky because we got to sit inside, put a helmet 
on and learn about all of the different things that a fire engine does. After that we even had a go at 
using the big water hose to put out a pretend fire. It was such good fun! Karen and Sandra both got us 
all wet too!  

Everybody – the children and the grown-ups thoroughly enjoyed our day and have learnt lots of 
information about fire safety! 

 

Year 1 – Fire Crew Visit  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

On Friday 12th May, Makaton performed Frozen in assembly. Children have 
been practising the signs for weeks and have been doing fantastic job! 

Makaton is a language programme using signs and symbols to help people to 
communicate. It is designed to support spoken language and the signs and 

symbols are used with speech, in spoken word order.  
Miss Bruening  

 

By Ciaran in Giraffe Class  By Andrew in Giraffe Class  

Makaton Group 

 



  
A big congratulations to all those children who received a 100% Attendance 

Award for the Spring Term 2017! 

In total, 184 children had 100% attendance, 85 children in KS1 and 99 children in 
KS2.  

The class with the highest number of children with 100% was 3ER who had 16 
children – well done!  

 Monday 15th May – Friday 19th May 2017  

Lots of certificates and stickers were given out during Walk to School Week! 
Well done to all those who walked and cycled to school. Keep it up! 

Walk to School Week  

 Spring Term 100% Attendance Assembly - Friday 28th April  

 



 

The Year 6 Leavers’ Posh Disco will be held on 
Monday 24th July 2017 from 6:15pm - 8:30pm, 

at Shamblehurst.  
More details will be provided nearer the time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6  
Important Date!  

 

A huge thank you to Vicky Hart and her team of wonderful gardeners from 
Lloyds TSB, who came and helped us tidy the front flower beds of our 

school.  Every child of Shamblehurst has now planted a sunflower and we 
look forward to watching them grow.  Whose will be the tallest?! 

 

 

Give and Gain Project  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week Year 5 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Calshot Activity Centre. Although 
for most of the trip the skies were grey and the rain was falling, it didn't dampen 
spirits in the slightest. We were still able to enjoy all of activities which included: 

sailing, kayaking, archery, rock climbing and skiing. There was even an opportunity 
for Mr Peters to show off his DJ skills at the disco! The children all behaved 

impeccably and were a real credit to the school. It was a pleasure to see them 
trying new things and flexing lots of different learning muscles when they found 

the activities challenging. 

Year 5 – Calshot Residential   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Help Us To Help You  
 

  

We are looking for volunteers with building expertise, to help the 
school install a new kitchen and work surface in our DT Room. 

Please contact us at the school office.  

 We are a ‘nut free’  
school. Due to allergies in 
school, children must not 

have peanut butter in their 
sandwiches, or any other nut 

products.  
 
 

 Year R and KS1  
Please ensure children come 
to school wearing sun cream     

        and bring a sun hat in the  
      hotter weather. 

 
 



 


